
 Ordinance #2017-27  

AN ORDINANCE BY PRINCETON 

CANCELLING SPECIAL 

ASSESSMENTS FOR THE 

RECONSTRUCTION OR 

INSTALLATION OF SIDEWALKS 

ALONG POE ROAD AND EDGEHILL 

STREET AND AUTHORIZING THE 

COST OF SAID IMPROVEMENTS AS 

A GENERAL IMPROVEMENT. 

 

 WHEREAS, Princeton (hereinafter referred to as the “Municipality”) adopted Ordinance 

2014-40 authorizing the construction of sidewalks along Poe Road as a local improvement; and 

 WHEREAS, the Municipality adopted Ordinance 2014-28 authorizing as a local 

improvement the reconstruction of sidewalks along Edgehill Street; and  

 WHEREAS, said Ordinances provided for a special assessment of 50% of the cost of the 

reconstructed or new sidewalks to the owners of real property abutting said sidewalks; and 

 WHEREAS, the Municipality has now determined to pay for the cost of the 

reconstructed or new sidewalks along the above-referenced streets as a general improvement and 

wish, therefore, to cancel any special assessments to the abutting property owners. 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED, by the Mayor and Council of Princeton as 

follows: 

 1. The Municipality hereby cancels the special assessments provided for in 

Ordinance Nos. 2014-40 and 2014-28. 

 2. The Municipality has determined that the cost of the reconstruction or installation 

of new sidewalks provided for in said ordinances shall be borne as a general improvement by the 

Municipality. 

 3. Upon final adoption of this ordinance, a certified true copy shall be furnished to 

the Municipalities Chief Finance Officer and Municipal Clerk who are hereby authorized and 



directed to cancel any special assessment which would otherwise have been levied pursuant to 

said Ordinances. 

 4. This Ordinance shall take effect upon passage and publication as provided for by 

law. 

I, Kathleen Brzezynski, Municipal  Clerk of Princeton, County of Mercer, State of New Jersey, 

do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of an ordinance adopted by the Mayor and Council of 

Princeton at its meeting held June 12, 2017. 

 

Kathleen Brzezynski 

Municipal Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


